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TOWN OF STANFORD                       
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING OF September 10, 2008
PRESENT: 

Jerrold Lerner - Chair 


Kathryn Zeyher 

Chris Flynn

Terry Kilmer
Absent:  Toni Liberta


Meeting opened at 7:30 pm
MINUTES:  Motion to approve the minutes from August 13, 2008 made by Kathryn Zeyher. Seconded by, Chris Flynn. All in favor: Unanimous.  
NEW BUSINESS:  

NO NEW BUSINESS
PUBLIC HEARING:

STANFORD FREE LIBRARY- The Public Hearing was opened with no public in attendance for this agenda. Mr. Robert Butts explained to the Board that the applicant, the Stanford Free Library, is now filing a new subdivision application with the Town of Stanford Planning Board for the purpose of complying with the Town of Stanford Subdivision Regulations, so that a subdivision map showing the 1.03 acre parcel conveyed to Bill Darling in 1966 may be filed with the Dutchess County Clerk.  There appears to be no record of a subdivision map or subdivision proceeding associated with the conveyance with either the Dutchess County Clerk’s Office or the Town of Stanford Planning Board.  Mr. Mark Williams, President and Mrs. Carol Mahony, Treasurer of the Stanford Free Library were also present to discuss this new subdivision application. The Zoning Board of Appeals will not be able to grant or deny a variance to build on a 1.03-acre lot until the above matters are decided. The Board will put a continuance on the Public Hearing to wait for a decision from the Town of Stanford Planning Board regarding the application. The applicant must also wait for the Town of Stanford Town Board to make a decision on a waiver for the Moratorium regarding subdivisions. It was also discussed that the Town of Stanford Planning Board become lead agency for this project. A motion was made by Ms. Zeyher to accept the Planning Board as lead agency and seconded by Mr. Kilmer.  All in favor. Unanimous.  A motion was made by Ms. Zeyher to table the Public Hearing until October 8, 2008.  Seconded by Chris Flynn. All in favor. Unanimous.

    There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of September 10, 2008, Mr. Flynn motioned to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Zeyher seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted: _________________________________________





Mona Lantz, Recording Secretary

Approved by:   ________________________________________________
